Eureka Township Town Board Meeting August 10, 1981

The regular meeting of the Eureka town board was held August 10, 1981 at the town hall. Johnson absent.

Called to order by Chairman Smith at 7:35.

Zweber made a motion to give Joe Harris our county commissioner the floor for 45 minutes to talk and answer questions. Kadlec seconded and motion carried.

The regular meeting started at 8:40.

Clerk read the minutes of the last meeting. Corrected to state Dan Miller inspected Adelmann's footings instead of perk test.

Treasurer's report also accepted as read.

A complaint that cars were being a nuisance on a certain property. They were not junkers as all had license as reported by Zweber.

Bills were presented. Zweber made a motion all bills, seconded by Kadlec. Motion passed.

Zweber made a motion to pay warrant no. 6 for \$15,000.00 plus interest seconded by Sauber, motion carried.

Kay Olson from Mount Olivet asked for a permit to build a caretakers house. Denied as plans did not include a double garage.

Curt Landshoi requested a permit for a round earth sheltered home in section 6 225th St. Kadlec made a motion to deny the request as it did not have enough floor space for our code. Zweber seconded and passed by all.

Smith asked for and received a permit to build a 24 x 26 granary. Kadlec's motion seconded by Zweber was passed.

Joe Auge received a permit to hold a fall picnic at Castle Rock School, granted on a motion by Zweber, seconded by Sauber.

John Lemke's request for a pole shed was approved on a motion by Sauber seconded by Zweber.

Lundin Construction's request for a temporary asphalt plant at their pit was told it would require a public hearing to be held August 31. Zweber's motion to that effect seconded by Kadlec, passed.

John Lemke also applied for a pool permit. Sauber's motion to grant provided township rules are followed seconded by Zweber, passed.

Bernie Larson county surveyor brought a map and said they were surveying the township and may have to dig up roads to find old survey markers. Roads will be restored to town board's approval.

Gene Karel came to ask about seal coating of blacktop in Jersey Court. Zweber and Sauber will inspect same.

Topp and Fredrickson complained about the road by Castle Rock School. They also brought article of incorporation for the Castle Rock Community Club and a request for purchase of the building. The township will have our lawyer draw up the papers for transfer of the deed.

Zweber reported on the Simon Horse Ranch. He contacted the sheriff as there was some rumor of stolen property but township can only act if they have unlawful assemblies.

Lawyer Pat Stewart will be in court August 12 in our suit about damage to 247th bridge. Some members of town board will be there.

Zweber reported sweet corn harvesters are tearing up roads and ditches by not using driveways. Also Ipava culvert should be fixed up after recent rains.

Smith requested a letter be sent to Jack Frost and Kathy Ridder stating our position on sewage and ash dump sites.

Meeting adjourned at 10:20.